March 14, 2006
Town Board Minutes

A Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on Tuesday, March 14, 2006 in the Vincent F. Nyberg meeting room of the Cortlandt Town Hall, One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected officials and appointed staff in attendance:



LINDA D. PUGLISI



Supervisor



JOSEPH D. CERRETO


Councilperson



FRANCIS X. FARRELL


Councilperson



ANN LINDAU



Councilperson



JOHN E. SLOAN



Councilperson

Also present:
JO-ANN DYCKMAN


Town Clerk



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.


Town Attorney



GLENN CESTARO



Comptroller



EDWARD VERGANO


DOTS, Director



ROSEMARIE BOYLE/LASHER

DOTS/Asst. to Director



KEN HOCH




DOTS/Asst. to Director



JEFF TKACS



DES/Safety & Security



CLAUDIA VAHEY



Human Res. Dir.



CATHERINE MASTRACCHIO

Dep. Town Clerk
* * * * * * * * * *       
MEETING CALLED to order

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *    

PLEDGE to the FLAG
Supervisor Puglisi then led all in attendance in a Pledge to the Flag.

* * * * * * * * * *      

SUPERVISOR’S PROCLAMATIONS and REPORTS on ISSUES

Supervisor Puglisi said she had just a few brief reports to give to the community, noting that she and the Town government have been very busy on many projects and issues and attending several events in the greater community.
She reported that she and Councilman Farrell had marched in the Peekskill St. Patrick’s Day parade last weekend.  Councilman Joe Cerreto attended a scouting event on behalf of the Town.  The entire Town Board attended the dedication of a playground on Memorial Drive named in memory of  Peter Cutignola, a former member of the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board, a true humanitarian who helped many people throughout his lifetime.  Close to one hundred people attended the dedication last Saturday.

The Town has also purchased a scoreboard for the various sporting events held at Sunset Field, Montrose.

The play area on Croton Avenue constructed by Mr. Santucci at the Town’s request sees a lot of use.

Last fall we broke ground for two athletic fields on Sprout Brook Road at the Town’s Sprout Brook facility.  One is for a youth baseball field and the other is for soccer and all purpose athletic activities.  Construction is underway on both.
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SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)
Many issues are also going on in Cortlandt.  The Supervisor said she and the Town Board are always concerned about the evacuation plan from Indian Point and from any other emergencies that may arise in our community.  John Sloan and the Supervisor have been working on this and residents will be hearing a lot more about this in the coming months.  They recently met with the Northern Coalition, those communities within the ten mile radius of Indian Point.  Three of the four County Executives have not signed off on the current evacuation plan.  Cortlandt wants to insure that nothing will happen on the local level as did on the Gulf Coast following Hurricane Katrina.
The Town of Cortlandt has been working on preparedness for many years.  We have our own Safety and Security Coordinator, Jeffrey Tkacs.  We want to make sure we have our own local plans in place, not to duplicate what is being done by the State or the County, but to enhance those plans.
Supervisor Puglisi said she is certain Councilman Cerreto will update everyone on the work that is being done for our veterans at the FDR veteran’s facility.  The Town wants services to remain there for our veterans.  We do not want them to have to travel a distance to get the services.  To assist the VA the Town government is going to partner with them on some of the amenities; the pool, the roads, the sewer treatment plant, the beach.

* * * * * * * * * *    

ROLL CALL

On a roll call attendance taken by Town Clerk Dyckman, all Town Board members indicated their presence.

* * * * * * * * * *  

TOWN  BOARD REPORTS

Councilperson Ann Lindau announced that the Business Expo sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce will be held at Colonial Terrace on March 29th from 3 to 5 pm.  Cortlandt will have a booth there and our Economic Challenge Committee is attempting to learn whether people in Cortlandt are interested in home based businesses.  There will be a flyer at the Expo; however the information will be in the Recreation brochure coming out in April.
* * * * *   

Supervisor Puglisi said this Thursday, for a good portion of the day; she will be attending a meeting/forum at Indian Point to learn more about the leaks that we have been reading about in the paper.  The Supervisor has met with Entergy officials about this previously, however this is going to be an in depth forum.  Councilmember Lindau will also be in attendance.

* * * * *    

Councilmember John Sloan congratulated his former colleagues with the Lakeland Education Foundation for a very successful dinner dance and silent auction that they recently ran at Colonial Terrace.  This organization has spent the past eleven years raising money outside the normal school budget process for innovative programs that teachers sponsor.  They’ve been highly successful, passing the $200,000 mark in obtaining funds related to these kinds of projects.  Councilmember Sloan was one of the founding trustees of the organization.
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)
Councilman Sloan then mentioned an advertisement with two fellows from Montrose who, on St. Patrick’s Day, will shave their heads.  There is a growing movement in the United States to do these kinds of things.  These guys are working under an organization that started in Long Island about six years ago where a couple of people got together on a back porch and were talking about doing something for childhood cancer.  They decided that by St. Patrick’s Day they would try to raise about $17,000.  By the end of the day they had $104,000.  The guys would shave their heads.  They started an organization called St. Baldrick’s. org.  Last year this group that started in 1999 raised 5.4 Million Dollars.  The two guys that are doing this on St. Patrick’s Days are doing it to raise funds for a young boy in Montrose who has leukemia.
Referring to an evacuation plan, Councilmember Sloan said the Town wants to accomplish two things; limit it in scope, propose improvements – which really means they want to put rationality into the existing plan.  Supplementing any evacuation plan or, perhaps, being the impetus for it, is communications.  We have sirens; we have reverse 911 and an e-mail system from the County.  Those are the only three things and those technologies are pretty old.  There are a number of imaginative things that could be done.  The Witt Report is three years and two months old.  We’re looking for $100,000 and we feel there should be other government levels to pick up this fee for us.  While Entergy would not provide us with the cash, they did offer unfettered use of their consultants, Giuliani Partners.

* * * * *    

Councilmember Frank Farrell referred to a letter from the Westchester County Department of Environmental Facilities that is on tonight’s agenda in response to last month’s adopted resolution expressing our concerns about the Sprout Brook Ash Fill.  The letter addressed some of the Town’s concerns and notes that the date for closure of the facility is still scheduled for the end of 2009.  It goes on to address some of our concerns regarding the height of the ash pit and its operation.  The efforts that are being made by the Town staff, particularly Ed Vergano, to discover what applications made to DEC have been ongoing.  He thanked County Legislator George Oros for his assistance in this, as well as the people who operate the ash fill for their cooperation.  Some of the language in the application to DEC was a little misleading and led us to believe that the facility was going to be expanded.  That is not the case.
Councilman Farrell said he still has concerns about the covering.  The County is asking that the plans be revised to allow them to cover it with gravel and not have topsoil and planting.  He feels that would have an adverse visual impact and the area needs to blend in as much as possible when they are finished.
Councilman Farrell thanked Pack 45 of the Van Cortlandtville Cub Scouts for inviting him to represent the Town Board at their Blue and Gold Dinner at Colonial Terrace which he enjoyed attending.
On tonight’s “Additions to the Agenda” segment there is a letter from a gentleman who owns the Trails’ End Deli in Verplanck.  He is concerned about parking and is desirous of having signs installed that say “Fifteen minute parking.” Councilman Farrell asked that the board react favorably with this request, saying it would be consistent with signs at the Verplanck Post Office and another Verplanck delicatessen.

* * * * *    

Councilmember Joseph Cerreto reminded everyone that we have an ongoing letter writing campaign to Secretary Nicholson to show community support for keeping services at the VA Hospital in Montrose.  He said it’s critical that they know that the community is behind this effort.  The address is available by contacting the Supervisor’s office.
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)
If you are an honorably discharged veteran and have not registered with the Veteran’s Hospital in Montrose, please do so.  The more people that register in Montrose gives an argument to how many people need this facility

* * * * *   

Supervisor Puglisi said the Recreation Division is working with her for the establishment of a Cortlandt Family Fun Day to be held in mid-September on Memorial Drive.  Anyone who wants to volunteer should contact the Supervisor’s office.

* * * * *   

Jeff Tkacs reported that on Saturday, March 25th from 10 am to 1 pm there will be an Energy Fair held at the Croton Municipal Building.  Some of the notable sponsors of this event will be the Town of Cortlandt, Village of Croton-on-Hudson, Cortlandt WATCH, Hollowbrook Water Watch, Hudson Valley Gateway Chamber of Commerce, Cortlandt Conservation Advisory Council and many others.  The public will have an opportunity during that period to learn about products and services, tax incentives, energy
conservation and measures that can take place both residentially and commercially.
* * * * * * * * * *     

APPROVAL of MINUTES

Councilmember Sloan moved that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 14, 2006 be approved as presented by Town Clerk Dyckman.  Councilmember Cerreto seconded the motion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *    
PUBLIC HEARINGS

(All Public Hearings conducted at this meeting are to be found fully transcribed in the Official Public Hearing Minute Book in the Office of the Town Clerk.)

Public Hearing to consider amending the Zoning Ordinance with respect to CROS/PROS as part of the Master Plan implementation.

Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:03 pm.

Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.  She said the record will also include letters dated March 13, 2006 from Teatown Reservation and the Westchester County Planning Board.

Supervisor Puglisi said the Public Hearing will be adjourned to the April Town Board meeting to give people sufficient time to write in or if they have any other comments or questions.  

This is something that we’ve been working on to make sure that we preserve and protect as much land as we can possibly do within our legal boundaries in our community.  We’ve come a long way in the last fourteen years.  We’ve preserved, either through acquisitions or conservation easements, or having property deeded to us, three thousand acres.  This Zoning Ordinance amendment would protect and preserve land for an additional 2300 acres.  We’re also contemplating some of the VA and Camp Smith properties in case those parcels are no longer utilized for what they are now.
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PUBLIC HEARING RE:  CROS/PROS, (cont.)
Ed Vergano gave a brief overview of PROS/CROS.

Karen Wells, 28 Applebee Farm Road, asked whether CROS requires a Special Permit for housing on fifteen acres.

T. Wood answered that it allows a density of up to one unit per fifteen acres.

K. Wells said that she would like to see an amendment to require Planning Board acceptance of the house in addition to a Public Hearing.

Karen Jescavage/Bernard, representing Cortlandt WATCH thanked the board for a job well done.
Fred Kuntz, Executive Director of Teatown Lake Reservation:  Proposal before us tonight is another indication of the seriousness this community takes towards protecting open space.  Teatown owns 182 acres in the Town of Cortlandt and is one of the largest property owners affected by the proposed changes.  Teatown applauds the commitment of the Town towards land conservation and is particularly impressed by the effort that went into the CROS and PROS proposal.  He asked whether the stipulation in the proposal referred to “business offices” and the Town Attorney replied that he would look further at that section.  He also referred to “any unenclosed storage of equipment” as opposed to “back” yard and “front” yard.

There was no one else wishing to speak and the Public Hearing was adjourned to April 11th on motion made by Councilmember Cerreto, seconded by Councilmember Lindau.  There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *
Public Hearing to consider amending Local Law  Nos. 3-2005 and 7-2004 extending the moratorium with respect to Planned Village Development to September 30, 2006.
Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:15 p.m.
Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.
Supervisor Puglisi referred to the PVDs, saying it was too dense and needs to be significantly reduced.  The staff and Town Board are contemplating a different meaning for this PVD in the future.  It is the Community Betterment District.  That will be given to the public for their consideration in the future.  We need more time on it staff wise before we hold a Public Hearing on it in the future so we’re going to extend our moratorium to September 30, 2006.
There was no one additional who wished to speak and the Public Hearing was closed on motion of Councilmembers Lindau and Farrell, all voting AYE.

* * * * *    

Councilmember Lindau moved to adopt the following legislation, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:

RESOLUTION NO. 106-06 – Re;  Adopt a Negative Declaration in the matter of amending Local Laws to extend the Planned Village Development moratorium to September 30, 2006.

* *   
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LOCAL LAW NO. 1 -06 – RE:  Extend the Planned Village Development moratorium to September 30, 2006, thereby amending Local Law Nos. 3-2005 and 7-2004.
There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *    

Public Hearing to consider amending Local Law No. 9-2002 with respect to limitations on building permits.

Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:18 p.m.

Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the notice of hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.
Supervisor Puglisi said she was going to be asking her Town Board members to adjourn this hearing, as well, since she feels more discussion is necessary.  She wants to make sure that residents who move into a neighborhood are duly protected and everything is completed in that development such as drainage, roads, etc.
Ed Vergano said currently, the way the Local Law is written, no more than approximately seven percent of the building permits are allowed to be issued until the final top course is installed. The Town is concerned that the developer is going to install the final top course and still use heavy construction vehicles on the site, damaging the top course.

There was no one additional who wished to speak and the Public Hearing was adjourned to April 11, 2006 on motion made by Councilmember Farrell, seconded by Councilmember Sloan, all voting AYE.

* * * * * * * * * * 

HEARING of CITIZENS, (agenda items only)

Speaker:  Mr. Paul Natale, 3 Tryon Circle
Subject:   Feels that “no left turn” signs at the corner of Putnam Road and Tryon

     are not necessary.  Has been able to obtain additional signatures for the


     petition he presented last week representing every homeowner on Tryon


     Circle with the exception of one summer resident who has not yet been up.


     Also sent pictures of area.

* * 

Speaker:  Mr. Anthony​​​​ _________, 5 Tryon Circle

Subject:   Support Paul Natale.  Making a left turn at Tryon Circle is very safe.  Much


     safer than going down a block an making a left turn.

* *

Speaker:  Alice Yasuna, 7 Tryon Circle

Subject:   Tryon Circle.

* *  

Speaker:  Jean Marie Creeger, 14 Tryon Circle

Subject:   Tryon Circle
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HEARING of CITIZENS, (cont.)
Speaker:  ​​​​​​​​​​Dorothy Smieszek, 2 Tryon Circle.

Subject:   I have been living here for 47 years and everything has been fine.   We don’t 

     need “no left turn” signs.
* * * * * * * * * *     

BID REPORTS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *     

REPORTS

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following reports be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:
2005 annual report from the Town Justices.

February, 2006 – Purchasing Department, DES/Office for the Aging, Receiver of


                  Taxes, Town Justices, Town Clerk.
There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *       

OLD BUSINESS

Correspondence:

Councilmember Cerreto moved that the following communications be received and ordered filed.  Councilmember Lindau seconded the motion.  

Letter dated February 24, 2006 from the Commissioner of the Department of Environmental Facilities of Westchester County in response to Town Board Resolution No. 105-06 with respect to the Ash Pit.
* *    

Affordable Housing update report.

* *   

Memo from the Town Attorney with respect to Westchester Lake Property Owner’s Association.

* *   

Memo from the Town Attorney regarding dangerous dogs.

* *    

Memo from the Director of DES regarding status report of Jacob Street safety improvements.

* *    

Memo from the Director of DES regarding safety issues on Furnace Dock Road at Maple Avenue and Cobblers’ Way.
* *    
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OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)
Memo from the Director of DES regarding the Stokes Green property.

* *    

Memo from the Director of DES regarding the Forrest Avenue sign.

* *    

Memo from the Director of DES regarding the “no parking” request for Pine Street (Road) at the Lincoln Titus School.
* *     

Petition from residents on Tryon Circle with respect to “no left hand turn” signs; and letters from Mr. DiCola and Mr. Natale.  Refer, also, to DES, DOTS and the Traffic Safety Committee.

* *     

Various recommendations from the Traffic Safety Committee.

1.  Relocate stop sign at Sprout Brook Road and Highland Avenue.

2.  Recommend overhead street light installation on Route 6 from the Town Center to Lexington Avenue.
3.  Recommend that a stop sign be installed at the bus stop on Fourteenth Street

and Westchester Avenue, Verplanck.

4.  Advise the State Police & County Police to enforce posted signage on Bear Mountain Parkway where there is truck usage exceeding the posted weight limitations and excess speed.

5.  Post alternate route signs on main roads as Putnam County does.

6.  Posted road identification signage at Highland Avenue at Sprout Brook Road does not agree with Town maps and should be corrected and posted to properly show Old Albany Post Road instead of Highland Avenue.

7.  The road bed on the Peekskill side of Maple Avenue does not have a painted double white line in the road bed as the Town of Cortlandt site does.  Feel that Cortlandt should advise Peekskill DES.

8.  Watch Hill Road/Old Albany Post Road intersection.

9.  Lincoln Titus School parking lot and Pine Street.

* *     

Letter from Congresswoman Sue Kelly with respect to preserving services at the FDR VA campus in Montrose.

* *    

Inspection reports and annual assessment letter from the NRC to Entergy Nuclear Operations with respect to the Indian Point facility.

There was no
 discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *    
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NEW BUSINESS

Correspondence:

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following documents be received and ordered filed and the resolutions be adopted, as indicated.  Councilmember Farrell seconded the motion.

Notice of Completion of a Draft Environmental Impact Statement with respect to an application before the Planning Board by the Hudson Valley Hospital Center.  Also, a letter dated March 7, 2006 from the Conklin Park Homeowners Association with respect to same.
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said the Planning Board is the lead agent on this application, not the Town Board as had been assumed by certain Conklin Park residents.  Their communication has been referred to Planning Board members, Town Board members, as well as our staff and she is confident that all of their issues, concerns and questions will be fully considered by the Planning Board.
* *    

Letter from the following requesting reinstatement into the Westchester County Sewer District:  Owners of a parcel located on Willow Place known as Section 12.12, Block 36, Lots 27, 28 and 29.

RESOLUTION NO. 111-06 – RE:  Request the following reinstatement into the Westchester County Sewer District – Located on Willow Place and known as Section 12.12, Block 36, Lots 27, 28 and 29.

* *    

Letter from Margaret Lauria with respect to a tree on Croton Avenue and refer to DES.

* *    

Montrose Station Bridge evaluation report.

* *    

Letter from CW Consulting Services, Inc. with respect to a proposal by Omnipoint installing a wireless facility at the Community Center.

* *    

Letter from  Ron and Patricia Guarino requesting a “no outlet” sign for Granite Road.  Refer, also, to DES and the Traffic Safety Committee.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *     
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RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found in full context affixed to the original copy of this document.)

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION NO. 112-06 – RE:  Appoint John Gilbert to the title “General Foreman” in DES/Parks.

Discussion:  John Gilbert, who was present in the audience, was introduced by Supervisor Puglisi.

All voted AYE.

* *     

Councilmember Farrell then moved that the following resolution be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION NO. 113-06 – RE:  Amend the Temporary Service list.

A polled vote of the board taken by Town Clerk Dyckman, resulted in the following:



Councilmember Sloan


Yes,


Councilmember Cerreto


Abstain,



Supervisor Puglisi



Yes,



Councilmember Lindau`


Yes,



Councilmember Farrell


Yes.

The motion was declared adopted.
* *   

Councilmember Farrell then moved to adopt the following resolutions, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION NO. 114-06 – RE:  Appoint Jason Stern as a member of the Board of Assessment Review to fill a vacancy.
* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 115-06 – RE:  AMENDED to “Establish an Indoor Ice Skating Rink Concept Committee.”
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said we are just going to be establishing the concept of the Concept Committee for the proposed indoor ice skating rink.  On Monday at a Special Town Board meeting the board will appoint the members to serve on that committee with the Town’s facilitator.

Councilmember Farrell said this is very intriguing for development of a parcel on Watch Hill Road and Route 9A.  A proponent of this development, Mr. Val Santucci, has already shown the ability to construct and operate a first class recreational and sports facility and he hopes this committee will be able to point him in the right direction to overcome any problems that this site might impose.
* *  
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 116-06 – RE:  Authorize the membership list with respect to the Service Award Program for CCVAC.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 117-06 – RE:  Amend Resolution No.83-06 with respect to a NYSDEC grant to eradicate invasive species from waters and wetlands.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 118-06 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to execute an addendum to the 2006 agreement with the SPCA with respect to feral cats.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 119-06 – RE:  Authorize the Comptroller to forward 207C reimbursement invoices to the New York State Comptroller from April 2005 to the present.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 120-06 – RE:  Authorize the entry of a Stipulation of Settlement in the matter of J. J. Hambone Inc. vs. the Town of Cortlandt.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 121-06 – RE:  Authorize the entry of a Stipulation of Settlement in the matter of Hudson National vs. the Town of Cortlandt.

Discussion:  Councilmember Lindau commended the Town Attorney, Comptroller and previous Assessor, Sal D’Onofrio, for keeping up with the equalization rates and adjusting Cortlandt’s rates appropriately so this is not a big impact to the Town whereas the decision has a far bigger impact to the Village of Croton.

Supervisor Puglisi said this was a settlement from a tax certiorari proceeding.  The Town has to go in and argue its points over the assessment.  Over the years of this administration we have been extremely fortunate in having hardly any refunds that have had to be made for certiorari grievances.
There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *     

Councilmember Sloan then moved for the adoption of the following resolutions, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:

RESOLUTION NO. 122-06 – RE:  Authorize a License Agreement with respect to the maintenance of a wall located on Conklin Avenue.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 123-06 – RE:  Authorize execution of a contract for grass cutting services in accordance with bid specifications.
* *    
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 124-06 – RE:  Authorize execution of a contract for preparation of construction drawings and bid documents for the Kings Ferry Road sidewalk project.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 125-06 – RE:  Award a contract for internal traffic evaluation at the Cortlandt Town Center, to be paid for by Best Buy.

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said she’d like to see a trolley service within the center, such as is available at Woodbury Commons.  It would help to mitigate the traffic flow.
* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 126-06 –RE:  Award a Professional Service Agreement with respect to Phase II Stormwater requirements, to be paid for by New York State.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 127-06 – RE:  Award a contract amendment for emergency roof repairs at Town Hall.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 128-06 – RE:  Authorize the submission of projects with respect to a County Planning Federation Award.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 129-06 – RE:  Award a contract for the evaluation of Northern Joint Water Works pumps.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 130-06 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to solicit proposals for design services for the demolition of the Craft Lane bridge.

* *   

RESOLUTION NO. 131-06 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to solicit proposals for general surveying services for various projects.

* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 132-06 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to develop a site plan and prepare a feasibility study and the Town Attorney to obtain an appraisal for the proposed DES headquarters at the Tall & Keon sites in Montrose.

* *     

RESOLUTION NO. 133-06 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to issue an rfp for design services for a dog shelter to be constructed at Arlo Lane.

* *    
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RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 134-06 – RE: AMENDED to read – “Schedule a Special Town Board meeting for March 20, 2006.”
* *    

RESOLUTION NO. 135-06 – RE: AMENDED to read “Schedule a Public Hearing for May 16, 2006 to consider a Zoning Amendment with respect FDR veterans’ hospital in Montrose from R40 to R80.”
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said she does not want to see this land reduced in size or to be overdeveloped.
* *
RESOLUTION NO. 136-06 – RE:  Accept security in the amount of $262,446.00 with respect to Best Buy at the Cortlandt Town Center as recommended by the Director of DOTS and authorize the Supervisor to execute various easements and agreements with respect to same.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *     
ADDITIONS to the AGENDA

Councilmembers Cerreto and Lindau moved that the following items of business be added to the agenda, that they be received and ordered filed and the resolution be adopted. 

Letter from Cortway Apartments, Ltd. with respect to Independence Energy Homes.  Refer, also, to DOTS.

* *    

Letter from Morshed Yasseo with respect to limited parking on Sixth Street in Verplanck.  Refer, also, to DES.  AMENDED to authorize same.
* *  
RESOLUTION NO. 137-06 – RE:  Authorize limited parking on Sixth Street, Verplanck, in front of Trails’ End Delicatessen.

* *    

Annual Financial Report for 2005.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * * * * * * *     

BUDGET TRANSFERS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *    

REPORTS from VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *    
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REPORTS from STANDING and SPECIAL COMMITTEES

None.

* * * * * * * * * *      

HEARING of CITIZENS, (second)

Speaker:  Fred Pardee
Subject:   Parking on Sixth Street.  There are four or five apartments over deli that 


     would be adversely impacted.

* * * * * * * * * *     

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Lindau moved that the meeting be adjourned at 9:10 p.m., seconded by Councilmember Farrell.  All voted AYE.









Respectfully submitted,





                                   JO-ANN DYCKMAN,
                                                                Town Clerk
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